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NEWSLETTER CHRISTMAS 2000

A very merry Christmas to all my
shipmates. I am sorry that you will find
this newsletter smaller than usual, there
are a number of reasons why, one being
that | am not receiving the input from you,
another being that I have had a lot on my
plate recently. As you know I am hoping
to go to Spain to live. A lot of work is
involved and much tying up of loose ends.
My appeal for someone to take over the
jobs I am currently doing came to nought.
I may be able to carry on for so long, at
least until I am ready to move after that it

will be up to someone else to take over. I asked you all in
the last newsletter what your preferences were for the visit
to Exeter during the weekend of our reunion, believe it or
not I had two replies, so as they were the majority the visit
to the White Ensign Club in Exeter will be arranged for the
Sunday. I will try and arrange the bus via Brian Pitman the
manager of the hotel, I hope Mike Cole will arrange the
Exeter end of it. I would like to send your welcome to the
following new shipmates who have decided to join us:-
Harry Armstrong and Bill Bovey both 1952-54, also Barry
(Baz) Jenkins who served on the submarine. The former
two shipmates were located after some sterling work by
Tom Tolson, thanks Tom. If everyone could come up with
just one old shipmate we would be flying, I bet all of you
reading this had one extra special mate on board, where is
he? Which town did he come from?, have you tried the
local telephone directory?, what about the local press, local
radio, your mate is there waiting for you to get in touch, go
on give it a try. Occasionally, being the secretary of our
association I am sent various items of information which
may be of benefit to you shipmates, the following is such:-
The Veterans Advice Unit (VAU) was formed on 5
October 1998, and having reached our second anniversary,
we would like to take the opportunity to reintroduce
ourselves. The Unit is manned by 3 serving Warrant
Officers, one from each of the Services, and it is essentialy
a MOD telephone helpline where callers can seek advice

1945-58

on where and how to obtain expert advice
on issues that concern the veteran
community. We are pleased to answer calls
from individuals who have served for any
period of time in the Armed Forces or from
their dependants.

There are many Government departments,
Associations and Charities which can play
a part in assisting the veteran community,
and the main effort of the VAU is to direct
people towards the agency that is best
placed to help them. To date, the VAU has
answered over 13,500 calls from veterans
and their dependants. A high percentage of

calls received are queries on pensions, war pensions,
medals and tracing family or friends but we receive
questions on a diverse range of topics.
The helpline number is 08456 020 302 and the office is
open Monday to Friday, 0900 - 1700 hours. There is an
answer phone operating at night and weekends. The Unit
can also take queries on the internet at the following email
address:- veteransadvice@veterans.mod.uk
I enclose a leaflet about the VAU which might be of
interest to your members. If you require more leaflets or
any other assistance plaese do not hesitate to give us a call.
MINISTRY OF DEFENCE
VETERANS ADVICE UNIT
ROOM 4/4
Metropole Building
Nothumberland Avenue
London WC2N 5BL

REUNION UPDATE
After the poor response to my request for your preferences
for the trip to Exeter it has been decided by majority that
this will take place on the Sunday, 21 May. We are hoping
that the ladies will still be able to shop in Exeter if they
wish to, most towns now are open on Sundays. The ladies
can of course visit the club if they wish to do so.
We will also be holding a church service in the hotel at
approx 10.30, all are welcome.
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